HATHERSAGE MEMORIALHALL
Minutes of meeting held on Monday 11th May 2015

1. PRESENT
          Jean Hodgkinson, Hilary and Simon Bull, Graham Markham, Brian Wilson,  Marion Codd, Tim Pritt, Zac Nicholson,  Amy Thacker, Lucy Walker, Amanda Foster. 

      2.  APOLOGIES
    Bridget Hanley, David Palmer, .

3. MINUTES
          The minutes were accepted as a true record.
4. MATTERS ARISING
     Constitution
There was a discussion about who would represent the Parish Council on the Memorial Hall Committee. It should be a User Group rep., but  as the Council no longer uses the Hall, this will have to be investigated.
5. TREASURER'S REPORT
Graham reported that the BACS payment system is working. 
COIF account needs signatures from the Chair and Secretary. 

                                                                                                         Jean/Amanda/Graham
There was a query about whether Hilary and Amanda can input or pay bills from the online account. Graham will check with the bank.                                                              Graham
March/April saw an improvement over the first two months with a surplus of Â£1800. This reduced the deficit incurred in the first two months down to Â£1400. Income remained at a good level and expenditure well below usual levels. Next month repairs spend will be high due to the new fire door (Â£3500).

Reserves remain above our minimum requirement and our current account is 
still healthy - financially we are solid.

          6.  BOOKINGS REPORT / T.E.Ns
Hilary and Simon reported that Hallmaster is proving to be very complex and time-consuming and that although they have tried many times and had lots of help, it does not work for the Memorial Hall. They have visited other halls to compare systems, but because they are all very different, it was not possible to learn from their experiences. Following their investigations, they feel that action is needed in 3 areas.

· Paperwork to be reduced by emailing bookings and invoices

· Embed the current spreadsheet/diary booking system as this works best.

· Review and simplify discounts. Users would like hourly rates, but this would be too difficult to manage as 19 regular users have various discounts.

Graham agreed to look at the figures with regard to fees and discounts.              Graham
 All booking information is to be sent to the committee for consideration.
7. HIRERS' CONCERNS
            The choir will require baffles to be fitted for Saturday 15th June and removed afterwards. Hilary and Simon will check the bookings to find a convenient time. 

                                                                                                                        Hilary/Simon                                                   

There was a discussion about the availability and use of a mic in the Hall. It was agreed that it could be used if agreed with/operated by John Dalton.

Requests had been received for a toaster and WiFi. Both were rejected.
        8.   MAINTENANCE/RENEWALS
· Paul Copley has repaired  the wires in the lighting box at a cost of £33.

· There was a discussion about PAT testing and the lighting rig. It was tested 3 years ago and a lighting engineer is required every 5-6 years, though the lights are inspected each time they are used
· Lawrence Hall. Ted Schofield will carry out work between 27th July and 12th August.

       David Garton will provide a colour chart for the next meeting. 

Jean is making arrangements for the curtains to be cleaned and fireproofed.         Jean                              
Brian is obtaining a quote for new LED lights.                                                           Brian
· .Hathersage Players. Zac has not received an answer from his committee about the stage curtains. He will follow it up and report back.                                Zac
· Brian will investigate the cleaning of the chairs.                                        Brian 
· Stanage Hall. A complaint about the state of the Youth Club room had been received and a meeting had been held between representatives of the Memorial Hall and DDDC where it was agreed that DDDC would clear and clean the area. Since nothing had been done, it was agreed that Graham would check the lease and that a letter would be sent to David Parker to solve the impasse.

                                                                                                             Amanda/Graham
            9.  CORRESPONDENCE
   There was no correspondence.
       10.  ANY OTHER BUSINESS
· Lucy's request for permission for the Brownies to erect a scarecrow at the Hall for Gala week was approved.

· Brian agreed to carry out the Risk Assessment.                                       Brian
· Graham reported on the damaged memorial windows and the possibility of completing all the windows. It was agreed that he would get a price for both the repairs and the new.                                                                                 Graham
· Hilary and Simon announced that they would be stepping down from their role of taking bookings for the Hall from December. This was greeted with sadness and thanks for their many years of hard work.  
         DATE OF NEXT MEETING
The next meeting will be held on Monday, 13th July 2015 at 7.30 in the Lawrence Hall.
